AG NOTES
By John Teague

UT/TSU Extension

I have been announcing our winter schools the past few weeks, and as usually happens when I get in a hurry or interrupted, I make mistakes.  I had an email this week that pointed out different dates for the same school that was posted on our website correctly but in this column and on our UT Extension Facebook page incorrectly. 


I will pass on the correct information.  These meetings are important to those interested in beef cattle and horses and we have a lot of participation, so correct information is imperative.

ADVANCED BEEF MEETING


The Advanced Master Beef school is set for January 20, 21, and 23.  The meetings will be held here at the office at 2105 Midland Road.  We will meet 6-9 pm each evening. 

These sessions are designed for those who have had the basic series of Master Beef Producer previously.  This is not mandatory but it is recommended.  
This Advanced series will qualify or requalify participants of the Tennessee Ag Enhancement Program for higher cost-share.  For those who completed the Basic series or another Advanced series before January 1, 2016, recertification is a requirement for the Master level of cost-share under TAEP.  Master Beef Producers certified after that date from either series are currently eligible for the 50% level of cost share.

Topics for this series include those that are timely and deal with subjects above the basic level.  Subjects already included are embryonic mortality, heifer development and grass renovation.  

Preregistration is required and forms are available at the office or the website below.  Call me at 684-5971 or email me at jteague1@utk.edu for more information and details on fees for this school or the basic school below.

BASIC MASTER BEEF


The Basic Master Beef Producer series is designed for those who want to learn basics in beef production.  The classes cover reproduction, genetics, nutrition, animal health, forage production, environmental issues, behavior and facilities, carcass merit, management, marketing, and food safety.  Over 500 Bedford County beef producers have completed the course over the

past 15 years and it has been rated highly by all.  

 
This school is designed for those who have not had any Master Beef Producer school training.  Many participants have herds of small to large numbers or don’t own any but are thinking of starting a cattle operation.  This class also qualifies applicants of the Tennessee Ag Enhancement Program for a higher cost-share in the various projects.  

The dates for the 2020 basic program are February 17, 18, 20, 24, 25, and 27.  These meetings start at 6 pm and end at 9 pm each night.  The sessions will be held at the Extension office.  

Pre-registration is required and the forms are available at the office at 2105 Midland Road or online at https://extension.tennessee.edu/Bedford/Pages/Livestock-and-Forages.aspx
HORSE SCHOOL


I’ll mention our horse school again, also.  The 2020 Master Horse Owner Program is scheduled for January 27, 30, February 3, 6, 10, and 13.  Sessions will be from 6 to 9 pm each evening.  

I am cooperating with the Rutherford County Extension staff and holding the sessions at the Murfreesboro office at 315 John Rice Boulevard.  Preregistration is now open and forms are available at the office or the website above.  


For more information on any of these schools, contact me at 684-5971 or email me at jteague1@ut.edu 

I’ve also posted these on our UT Extension Bedford Facebook page with links.

GRAIN CONFERENCE 

The annual Middle Tennessee Grain Conference is set for Tuesday, February 4th at a new location, the UT Space Institute in Tullahoma. The address for the new site is 411 BH Goethert Pkwy, Tullahoma, TN. Building on 14 years of success, this exceptional conference will once again offer farmers some of the most practical insights and real-life solutions to emerging crop production issues to date.
This year’s conference will open with registration at 7:30 a.m. on Tuesday, February 4th.  The sessions will start at 8:30 a.m. with a welcome from UTSI, and a charismatic slate of speakers is set to follow with breakout sessions such as “Dicamba: The Good, the Bad, and the Ugly”, “The 1980’s Called & They Want Their Weeds Back”, and “Soil Testing for Precision Ag.”  
And once again, the Middle Tennessee Grain Conference will not only feature practical research-based education, but also one of the area’s largest trade shows with over 30 vendors on hand to showcase what’s new and useful in our industry. 

Lunch will be provided by “The View” Dining Hall and is again graciously sponsored by the Tennessee Farmers Cooperative. Our keynote speaker, Dr. R.L. (Bob) Nielson, Extension Corn Specialist & Professor of Agronomy at Purdue University will present “Corn Profitability: Between a Rock and a Hard Place.”
 Immediately following adjournment there will be an opportunity to attend Pesticide Recertification. This recertification will include Dicamba and Gramoxone Certification for operators who use those herbicide technologies. Cost of this training is an additional $25 per person to be paid on-site at the time of training. Current pesticide cards expire June 30, 2020.
I have registration forms and the conference schedule posted on the UT Extension Bedford website.  For more information and registration, contact me at 684-5971 or email me at jteague1@utk.edu

